
North Union Streetscape Design Project

Transportation Focus Group

Thursday, 1/17/13 9:00-10:15AM 

Police Training Room

Meeting Summary 

Participants: 

Cattaraugus County Staff
NYSDOT Region 5 staff
Dresser Rand employee
First Transit employee

City of Olean staff representative

City of Olean staff representative

City Council representative

I. Welcome and Introductions

Tanya Zwahlen welcomed the focus group participants and each person introduced themselves.   The group reviewed the agenda. 

II. Project Background

Ms. Zwahlen presented the project background and progress to date. 

III. Focus Group Discussion

The purpose of the North Union Street project focus groups is to gather personal insights and opinions through conversation.  The views and opinions by public meeting participants and focus group participants will be used to influence the conceptual streetscape designs. The purpose of the discussion is not to agree, but to share opinions, ideas and preferences.

a. What is it like to drive a car or truck on North Union Street today? What is it like to be a bicyclist?  A pedestrian? A transit user? Commercial shipper?

· “I wouldn’t dare ride a bicycle today.” 

· Backing out of parking spots is difficult right now. 

· Today, bicyclists generally avoid North Union. The times we used it for group rides, we’d take a lane. If you need to make a quick move in a bike lane, you don’t want to be swerving into traffic. 

· Bikes on the sidewalk are a problem today. 

· There are no places to turn off between rail and West state. No place to turn to the other sides. No driveways other than intersections. 

· Olean has both cyclists groups and subsistent riders (i.e. people for whom bikes are their primary form of transportation).  

b. How could we better design the street to balance the needs of all users? 

· Traffic circles are an excellent answer for busy intersections. They reduce accidents by 50%. 

· No curb at all seems scary. 

· Make the street easier to navigate. Connect to the bike trail. 

· I see the benefits of back-in parking, but stick with raised curb rather than everything at the same grade.

· Maintenance of bikeway in the winter? Could we put snow there in the winter? Subsistent bikers would be forced on sidewalk or street. Not good idea. 

· Today, a portion of the sidewalk install Safe Routes to School program is not plowed. If you build it, you should maintain it for all seasons. Keep it clean, even if there is one bike rider. 

· If you improve the area, people aren’t going to mind walking.

· Sidewalks are not too wide. Have more people sitting outside.

· Dresser Rand brings trucks that are 240 feet long and 16-19 feet wide through North Union and Wayne Street. If the City shuts down bridge by hospital, “i.e., for maintenance”, the route would be North Union to State Street.  The truck route would need to be redirected to go west on Constitution Avenue to West State Street. The highest shipment was 15 feet 8 inches. Dresser Rand cannot use rail, which is limited to 12 feet wide.

· The meters in front of Delaware Park can be removed. There is currently proposed legislation to remove 20-30 parking spots. With this space, Dresser Rand trucks could navigate the area better. 

· BOA project will include a recommendation to create better access to I-86 for Dresser Rand. This is a long-term strategy.

c. How does the current parking layout and meter system work for the business district? What would be an alternative to the current parking system?

· The biggest complaint by OATS drivers is cars backing out of parking spots. 

· For every two cars, you can park one against the curb. I understand loss of parking is an issue. But the loss of parking would be counter balanced by safety. 

· Back-in diagonal parking would not reduce parking. You could open car doors and kids are directed to the sidewalk. The trunk is facing sidewalk. 

· First Transit uses back-in parking at bus issues. There have been no issues. Drivers would be backing into inanimate object (curb) and then pulling out facing forward into active traffic. You lessen the threat by backing into inademate object. 

· NYSDOT has policy to back vehicles. It’s a trend nationwide. Safer way. NYSDOT staff took a preliminary look at this and parallel would be safer than what you have now.

· East Aurora, prior to the new construction had diagonal parking (front in); the new configuration approved by NYSDOT was parallel parking. 

· The City of Olean is proposing to try diagonal back-in parking on South Union with temporary parking. Council would need to approve it. 

· Dresser Rand tried back-in parking, but changed it back. They had straight striping with cars rather than curbs. 

· Move parking inside and create bikeway in road. If you keep bikes on road with traffic, they are obligated to keep rules of the road. If you put them on the sidewalk, they won’t obey traffic laws. 

· If we allow bicycles in the future plans, diagonal back-in parking would make it easy to see people parked in the car. They can see you. 

NH converted to diagonal back-in parking. It was a learning process for users. They were accustomed to something else. Same will happen with traffic circle. After a short time, it was fairly successful.
· If we got rid of meters, City could take ownership of plowing the sidewalk. Currently not enough room for our machines. We hand shovel it out. 

· Parking kiosk is a good idea. People don’t mind paying for parking in priority spaces. 

· Back lot parking could be more long term and cheaper. 

· Parking in back lots could be signed better. Alleys updated to incorporate safe walkways to parking. 

· There are three zones of North Union. Metered in zone one, not in zone two and in high traffic area of zone three. One concern is that you want to retain a cluster of retail on the east side of the second hundred block of North Union Street. Beyond railroad tracks, do you need parking down there? CVS has a lot. Mall has a parking lot. 

d. Describe the transportation design elements that should be incorporated onto North Union Street to make it function better (Ideas: roundabouts, median, bump outs, bike lanes/sharrows/raceways)?

· With a median that is 48 feet wide, 38 feet will be available for two lanes. 

· One lane in each direction works. 

· Are traffic counts increasing or decreasing? Tom thought there has not been a big decline, probably steady. 

· Median would work on the north side. Not on the 100-300 block.

· Concern about median on north side of tracks. Unique area. Mall side is unique. All the development has parking. On the west side, CVS and Wendy’s and other small businesses. If you are heading north, you cut them off to businesses and parking. Traffic circles help that. You need to maintain enough access points so it’s not hard enough. Breaks at certain points. 

· Looking north it’s so open. Coming off 16 coming south, you are in awe. It’s so wide and there is no defining point. Nothing that signals, “You are here.” Need a gateway treatment. Roundabout to make statement coming into the city. 

· Snow removal is an issue depending on parking. 

· If we eliminate parking in front of Delaware Park, we can cut median back for trucks. You could paint it. 

· Dan Burden pointed out that medians provide safe zone for pedestrians. 

· If drivers pull facing front in parking spots, they are in trouble! Median would eliminate that temptation. 

· Median only works with roundabouts and allowing u-turns. Combination of both. 

· Laurens could be right turn only. Check the counts on this. See if you could put a u-turn there or roundabout there. 

· Cobblestone median to keep cars off and still put snow there. Trucks and emergency vehicles can drive over it. 

· Incorporate an actual bus stop with shelter? A bus pull-in without parking? On North Union Street, southbound, south of Laurens,  on the corner by the Social Security office. Buses are 28 feet long. 32 feet long. 40-45 feet would be adequate. From intersection at Laurens, pull in and then pull right out. That would satisfy the needs of First Transit.

· On northbound locations, buses pull off the road. That’s the only spot that the buses pull in. Ridership is increasing. Salamanca and Olean is newer. Ridership is 800 people per month and 2200 per month on city loop. 

· NYSDOT mentioned Malta NY as a potential case study. The community hated roundabouts at first, but they love them now.

· Regarding safety and accidents, a question has come up from the public. Are we addressing a problem that is not there? We don’t keep records of accidents, so we don’t know. 

· Can we quantify the cost of traffic lights and maintenance versus a roundabout?  

· Can we get police and fire feedback? They use center lane all the time. We will make sure there are three passable lanes all the time whether they are center or safety zone. Their concern was the roundabout. They visited Hamburg and East Aurora. Mary to follow up with Police and Fire to get their perceptions after the trip. 
· Look at the Arc of Triumph in Paris. That design influenced roundabouts. If it can work there, it can work here.
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